
 

 

Some of you may have noticed the relocation of the bench at Laurel Park Place and East 

Park Place.  Cate McHugh designed the base for the bench and, with much appreciated 

help of good neighbors Don Osterberg and John Pessano, was able to complete the new 

base for the bench.  Numerous neighbors stopped to cheer us on and Dale Pessano 

provided water for the very thirsty crew.  

Additionally, the area in front of the boulders will have colorful annuals which have been 

added to the existing plants. Cate and Gail Boyton planted this area on May 5.   

Planning and materials for the bench platform, plants, fertilizer, and funding were 

approved by the Landscape Committee and LPP.  Donations by  Marianne Michelin and 

Scott Hartel helped make this project possible.   
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